SOUTH CAROLINA PLANNING EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF THE TELEPHONE CONFERENCE MEETING
 HELD ON March 21, 2006
At 10:00 a.m.
TOWN HALL CONFERENCE ROOM #1
One Town Center Court
Hilton Head Island, SC


Members Present:
Steve Riley, Chairman; Phil England, Terry Farris and Donna London, Committee members.
Members Absent: 
Dennis Lambries, Vice-Chairman
Guests Present:
Kathy Williams, S.C.A.C.


1. CALL TO ORDER
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. It was noted that Dennis Lambries had a conflict.
2. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT COMPLIANCE
Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and mailed in compliance with the Freedom of Information Act
3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Donna London moved to add a discussion of a proposal by Dennis, concerning approvals for SCAC and MASC continuing education offerings, as Item 4c.  Phil England seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.
Donna also asked that the Committee discuss a clarification on whether those who were otherwise exempt from the training requirements, but wished to serve as Proctors, needed to attend the Orientation Training Program.  It was agreed that they do not.

4. NEW BUSINESS
a. Consideration of the South Carolina Association of Counties (SCAC) application for accreditation of Continuing Education Courses:

i. Economic Development

ii. Ethics and Public Service

iii. Managing and Conducting Meetings

iv. Planning and Zoning

v. Strategic Planning


Phil England moved to approve the application and Donna London seconded.  Following discussion, the maker and seconder agreed to strike item (v.) from the approval and to request more information on this item.  The motion, as revised, was approved unanimously.  Terry Farris then moved to clarify the approval to make clear that any program offered in 2006, including any offered prior to the date of this meeting, would be approved.  And that the approval would be for a period of five years.  Course materials and bios of presenters are to be forwarded to SCPEAC for their files as they are available.  Phil England seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.

b. Discussion of post-certification of a 2 ½ day course taught by Terry Farris and sponsored by SCAPA/Planning Academy/Clemson MCRP.

Terry explained that this was a course that he and others participated in and which was sponsored by SCAPA and the Clemson Landscape Architecture School.  It predated any expectation of a statewide education program and offered an 18 hour overview of planning for young planning staff members who did not have a planning degree.  Some Commissioners participated as well.  Offerings of the course stopped in 2004.  It was suggested that an application form be filled out by SCAPA and submitted for consideration.  Terry would recuse himself from any of the deliberations.

c. Discussion of a proposal by Dennis Lambries, concerning approvals for SCAC and MASC continuing education offerings

Dennis, who was unable to participate in this meeting, had sent an e-mail with some suggestions for a modified approval process for SCAC and MASC continuing education offerings.  Following discussions, it was agreed that Steve would route the suggestion to MASC and SCAC for input, and put this matter on the agenda for the April 5th meeting for further discussion.

5. ADJOURNMENT
Phil England moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 a.m.  Donna London seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.
APPROVED
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